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                                 930,000 SHARES

                             HEALTH CARE REIT, INC.

                                  COMMON STOCK

                                ________________

         Health Care REIT, Inc. is offering and selling 930,000 shares of our
common stock to certain investment advisory clients of Cohen & Steers Capital
Management, Inc. ("Cohen & Steers") with this prospectus supplement.

         Our common stock is listed on the New York Stock Exchange under the
symbol HCN. The last reported sale price of our common stock on the New York
Stock Exchange on November 12, 2002 was $28.10 per share.

                                ________________

         NEITHER THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION NOR ANY STATE SECURITIES
COMMISSION HAS APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED OF THESE SECURITIES OR DETERMINED IF THIS
PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT OR THE ACCOMPANYING PROSPECTUS IS TRUTHFUL OR COMPLETE.
ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A CRIMINAL OFFENSE.

                                ________________

         Certain investment advisory clients of Cohen & Steers will purchase
our common stock at a price of $26.90 per share resulting in $24,957,700 of
net proceeds to the company after we pay a settlement fee and other estimated
expenses of this offering totaling $59,300.

         The common stock will be ready for delivery on or about November 15,
2002.

                                ________________

          The date of this prospectus supplement is November 12, 2002.

         YOU SHOULD RELY ONLY ON THE INFORMATION CONTAINED OR INCORPORATED BY
REFERENCE INTO THIS PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT AND THE ACCOMPANYING PROSPECTUS. WE
HAVE NOT AUTHORIZED ANYONE TO PROVIDE YOU WITH DIFFERENT INFORMATION. IF ANYONE
PROVIDES YOU WITH DIFFERENT OR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, YOU SHOULD NOT RELY ON
IT. WE ARE NOT MAKING AN OFFER OF THESE SECURITIES IN ANY STATE WHERE THE OFFER
IS NOT PERMITTED. YOU SHOULD NOT ASSUME THAT THE INFORMATION CONTAINED IN THIS
PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT OR THE ACCOMPANYING PROSPECTUS AND THE DOCUMENTS
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INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE IS ACCURATE AS OF ANY DATE OTHER THAN THEIR RESPECTIVE
DATES. OUR BUSINESS, FINANCIAL CONDITION, RESULTS OF OPERATIONS AND PROSPECTS
MAY HAVE CHANGED SINCE THOSE DATES.

                                ----------------
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                                       ii

         When used in this prospectus supplement, except where the context
otherwise requires, the terms "we," "our," "us," "the Company," and "Health Care
REIT" refer to Health Care REIT, Inc. and its subsidiaries.

                            CAUTIONARY NOTE REGARDING
                   FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS AND RISK FACTORS

         We have made and incorporated by reference statements in this
prospectus supplement that constitute "forward-looking statements" as that term
is defined in the federal securities laws. These forward-looking statements
concern:

         -        the possible expansion of our portfolio;

         -        the performance of our operators and properties;

         -        our ability to enter into agreements with new viable tenants
                  for properties which we take back from financially troubled
                  tenants, if any;

         -        our ability to make distributions;

         -        our policies and plans regarding investments, financings and
                  other matters;

         -        our tax status as a real estate investment trust;
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         -        our ability to appropriately balance the use of debt and
                  equity; and

         -        our ability to access capital markets or other sources of
                  funds.

         When we use words such as "believes," "expects," "anticipates,"
"estimates" or similar expressions, we are making forward-looking statements.
Forward-looking statements are not guarantees of future performance and involve
risks and uncertainties. Our expected results may not be achieved, and actual
results may differ materially from our expectations. This may be a result of
various factors, including:

         -        the status of the economy;

         -        the status of capital markets, including prevailing interest
                  rates;

         -        compliance with and changes to regulations and payment
                  policies within the health care industry;

         -        changes in financing terms;

         -        competition within the health care and senior housing
                  industries; and

         -        changes in federal, state and local legislation.

         Other important factors are identified in our Annual Report on Form
10-K, which is incorporated into this prospectus supplement, including factors
identified under the headings "Business" and "Management's Discussion and
Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations." We assume no
obligation to update or revise any forward-looking statements or to update the
reasons why actual results could differ from those projected in any
forward-looking statements.

                                      iii

                                   THE COMPANY

         Health Care REIT, Inc. is a self-administered real estate investment
trust that invests in health care facilities, primarily nursing homes and
assisted living facilities. Founded in 1970, we were the first real estate
investment trust to invest exclusively in health care facilities.

         We seek to increase funds from operations and enhance shareholder value
through relationship investing with regionally focused operators. The
primary components of our strategy include:

         -        Relationship Investing. We establish relationships with
                  growing operators and seek to provide financing throughout
                  their growth cycles. We target companies with experienced
                  management teams, regionally focused operations,
                  substantial insider ownership interests, venture
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                  capital backing and significant growth potential. By
                  maintaining close ties to health care operators, we are able
                  to provide value added services and monitor our investments on
                  an ongoing basis. Investments are designed to support an
                  operator's business plan. Features typically include a master
                  operating lease for the acquisition and development of
                  facilities in a geographic region. Economic terms typically
                  include annual rate increases and fair market value-based
                  purchase options.

         -        Portfolio Management. We derive portfolio strength from our
                  proprietary portfolio management program. We emphasize
                  investment structures that result in a predictable asset base
                  with attendant recurring income and funds from operations.
                  Generally, master leases extend for 10 to 15 years and our
                  mortgage loans provide five to seven years of prepayment
                  protection. At September 30, 2002, the average life of our
                  portfolio was nine years, with 95% of our annualized revenue
                  derived from investments that mature after the year 2004.

         -        Depth of Management. Our management team includes six
                  individuals with a total of over 100 years of experience in
                  health care and real estate finance.

         As of September 30, 2002, our investment portfolio included 154
assisted living facilities, 75 skilled nursing facilities and eight specialty
care facilities comprising $1.5 billion in real estate investments. The
following table reflects our portfolio as of September 30, 2002:

                                                                                   NUMBER
                                                     PERCENTAGE      NUMBER          OF    INVESTMENT    NUMBER     NUMBER
            TYPE OF                 INVESTMENTS(1)       OF            OF           BEDS/   PER BED/       OF         OF
           FACILITY                 (IN THOUSANDS)    PORTFOLIO    FACILITIES       UNITS    UNIT(2)  OPERATORS(3) STATES(3)
           --------                 --------------    ---------    ----------       -----    -------  ------------ ---------

Assisted Living Facilities......    $     845,797          57%          154        10,396     $83,505       25         30
Skilled Nursing Facilities......          523,668          36%           75        10,202      51,188       18         17
Specialty Care Facilities.......          103,891           7%            8         1,326      94,997        5          4
                                    -------------  -----------  -----------  ------------
     Totals.....................    $   1,473,356         100%          237        21,924
                                    =============  ===========  ===========  ============

---------------------------

(1)      Investments include gross real estate investments and credit
         enhancements, which amounted to $1,462,496,000 and $10,860,000,
         respectively.

(2)      Investment Per Bed/Unit was computed by using the total investment
         amount of $1,516,302,000, which includes gross real estate investments,
         unfunded commitments for which initial funding has commenced, and
         credit enhancements which total $1,462,496,000, $42,946,000 and
         $10,860,000, respectively.

(3)      We have investments in properties located in 33 states, managed by 43
         different operators.

         Our principal executive offices are located at One SeaGate, Suite 1500,
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Toledo, Ohio 43604, and our telephone number is (419) 247-2800.

                                      S-1

                                 USE OF PROCEEDS

         The net proceeds from the sale of the 930,000 shares of common stock
offered by this prospectus supplement are estimated to be $25 million. The
proceeds will be used to invest in additional health care properties. Pending
such use, the proceeds will be used to repay borrowings under our revolving line
of credit arrangements. At September 30, 2002, we had a $175 million unsecured
line of credit arrangement with a consortium of seven banks and a $25 million
unsecured line of credit with one other bank, maturing on August 31, 2005 and
May 31, 2003, respectively. As of November 11, 2002, we had an outstanding
balance of $95 million under our unsecured line of credit arrangements, bearing
interest at a rate of 3.41%.

                              PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

         Subject to the terms and conditions of a purchase agreement dated
November 12, 2002, certain investment advisory clients of Cohen & Steers have
agreed to purchase, and we have agreed to sell, the number of shares of common
stock set forth on the cover of this prospectus supplement. The purchase
agreement provides that the obligations to purchase the common stock included
in this offering are subject to the approval of certain legal matters by
counsel to Cohen & Steers and to certain other conditions.

         Expenses of the offering are estimated to be $59,300 and will be
paid by us.

                                  LEGAL MATTERS

         The validity of the shares of common stock offered by this prospectus
supplement, as well as certain legal matters relating to us, will be passed upon
for us by Shumaker, Loop & Kendrick, LLP, Toledo, Ohio.

                                     EXPERTS

         Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors, have audited our consolidated
financial statements and schedules as of December 31, 2001 and 2000 and for the
three years ended December 31, 2001 included in our Current Report on
Form 8-K dated November 12, 2002, as set forth in their report, which is
incorporated by reference in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying
prospectus. Our financial statements and schedules are incorporated by reference
in reliance on Ernst & Young LLP's report, given on their authority as experts
in accounting and auditing.

                                      S-2

PROSPECTUS
                                  $677,344,400
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                             HEALTH CARE REIT, INC.
                                DEBT SECURITIES
                                PREFERRED STOCK
                                  COMMON STOCK
                                    WARRANTS

    We may periodically offer and sell, in one or more offerings:

    - debt securities

    - shares or fractional shares of preferred stock

    - shares of common stock

    - warrants to purchase debt securities, preferred stock, or common stock

    We will offer these securities at an aggregate initial public offering price
of up to $677,344,400, on terms we will determine at the time of offering. We
may offer our debt securities and preferred stock, common stock and warrants
separately or together, in separate classes or series, in amounts, at prices and
on terms we will describe in one or more supplements to this Prospectus. Each
Prospectus Supplement will include, where applicable:

    - In the case of debt securities:

       - specific designation

       - aggregate principal amount

       - denomination

       - maturity

       - priority

       - interest rate

       - time of interest

       - terms of redemption at our option or repayment at your option or for
         sinking fund payments

       - terms for conversion into or exchange for other securities we offer

       - initial public offering price

    - In the case of preferred stock:

       - series designation

       - number of shares

       - dividend

       - liquidation preference

       - redemption

       - conversion

       - voting and other rights
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       - initial public offering price

    - In the case of common stock:

       - number of shares

       - initial public offering price

    - In the case of warrants:

       - number

       - terms

       - designation and number of securities issuable upon their exercise

       - exercise price

       - any listing of the warrants or the underlying securities on a
         securities exchange

       - any other terms in connection with the offering, sale, and exercise

    - In the case of all securities offered:

       - whether such securities will be offered separately or together with
         other securities

    In addition, such specific terms may include limitations on direct or
beneficial ownership and restrictions on transfer of the securities, in each
case as may be appropriate to preserve our status as a real estate investment
trust for federal income tax purposes. The applicable Prospectus Supplement will
also contain information about certain federal income tax considerations
relating to, and any listing on a securities exchange of, these securities.

    We may offer these securities directly, through agents we designate
periodically, or to or through underwriters or dealers. If designated agents or
underwriters are involved in the sale of any of the securities, we will disclose
in the prospectus supplement their names, any applicable purchase price, fee,
compensation arrangement between or among them, and our net proceeds from such
sale. See "Plan of Distribution." No securities may be sold without the delivery
of the applicable Prospectus Supplement describing the securities and the method
and terms of their offering.

    NEITHER THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION NOR ANY STATE SECURITIES
 COMMISSION HAS APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED THESE SECURITIES, OR DETERMINED IF THIS
  PROSPECTUS IS TRUTHFUL OR COMPLETE. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A
                               CRIMINAL OFFENSE.

THE ATTORNEY GENERAL OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK HAS NOT PASSED ON OR ENDORSED THE
               MERITS OF THIS OFFERING. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE
                             CONTRARY IS UNLAWFUL.

    This Prospectus may not be used to consummate sales of securities unless
                    accompanied by a Prospectus Supplement.

               THE DATE OF THIS PROSPECTUS IS NOVEMBER 21, 2001.

                               TABLE OF CONTENTS
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                             ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

     This prospectus is part of a registration statement we filed with the SEC
using a "shelf" registration process. Under this shelf process, we may sell any
combination of the securities described in this prospectus from time to time in
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one or more offerings up to a total amount of proceeds of $677,344,400. This
prospectus provides you only with a general description of the securities we may
offer. Each time we sell securities, we will provide a prospectus supplement
containing specific information about the terms of that offering. The prospectus
supplement may also add to, update or change information contained in this
prospectus. You should read both this prospectus and any prospectus supplement
together with additional information described under the heading "Where You Can
Find Additional Information" and "Documents Incorporated By Reference."

     You should rely only on the information contained and incorporated by
reference in this prospectus. Neither we nor the underwriters have authorized
any other person to provide you with different or inconsistent information from
that contained in this prospectus and the applicable prospectus supplement. If
anyone provides you with different or inconsistent information, you should not
rely on it. You should assume that the information in this prospectus and the
applicable prospectus supplement, as well as information we previously filed
with the SEC and incorporated by reference, is accurate only as of the date on
the front cover of this prospectus and the applicable prospectus supplement. Our
business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have
changed since those dates.

     Unless otherwise indicated or unless the context requires otherwise, all
references in this prospectus to "the Company," "we," "us," "our" and similar
references mean Health Care REIT, Inc. and its subsidiaries.

              CAUTIONARY NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

     We have made and incorporated by reference statements in this document that
constitute "forward-looking statements" as that term is defined in the federal
securities laws. These forward-looking statements concern:

     - the possible expansion of our portfolio;

     - the performance of our operators and properties;

     - our ability to obtain new viable tenants for properties which we take
       back from financially troubled tenants, if any;

     - our ability to make distributions;

     - our policies and plans regarding investments, financings and other
       matters;

     - our tax status as a real estate investment trust;

     - our ability to appropriately balance the use of debt and equity; and

     - our ability to access capital markets or other sources of funds.

     When we use words such as "believes," "expects," "anticipates," "estimates"
or similar expressions, we are making forward-looking statements.
Forward-looking statements are not guarantees of future performance and involve
risks and uncertainties. Our expected results may not be achieved, and actual
results may differ materially from our expectations. This may be a result of
various factors, including:

     - the status of the economy;

     - the status of capital markets, including prevailing interest rates;

     - compliance with and changes to regulations and payment policies within
       the health care industry;
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     - changes in financing terms;
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     - competition within the health care and senior housing industries; and

     - changes in federal, state and local legislation.

     Other important factors are identified in our Annual Report on Form 10-K,
which is incorporated into this prospectus, including factors identified under
the headings "Business" and "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial
Condition and Results of Operations." We assume no obligation to update or
revise any forward-looking statements or to update the reasons why actual
results could differ from those projected in any forward-looking statements.

                   WHERE YOU CAN FIND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

     This prospectus is part of a registration statement on Form S-3 we have
filed with the SEC covering the securities that may be offered under this
prospectus. The registration statement, including the attached exhibits and
schedules, contains additional relevant information about the securities.

     Additionally, we file annual, quarterly and current reports, proxy
statements and other information with the SEC. You may read and copy the
registration statement and any reports, statements or other information on file
at the SEC's public reference room at 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C.
20549. You can request copies of those documents upon payment of a duplicating
fee to the SEC. You may also review a copy of the registration statement at the
SEC's regional offices in Chicago, Illinois and New York, New York. Please call
the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on the operation of the public
reference rooms. You can review our SEC filings and the registration statement
by accessing the SEC's Internet site at http://www.sec.gov.

     You can also inspect our reports, proxy statements and other information
about us at the offices of the New York Stock Exchange, 20 Broad Street, New
York, New York 10005.

     This prospectus does not contain all the information set forth in the
registration statement. We have omitted certain parts consistent with SEC rules.
For further information, please see the registration statement.

                      DOCUMENTS INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE

     The SEC allows us to "incorporate by reference" the information we file
with the SEC, which means:

     - we consider incorporated documents to be part of the prospectus;

     - we may disclose important information to you by referring you to those
       documents; and

     - information we subsequently file with the SEC will automatically update
       and supersede the information in this prospectus.

     This prospectus incorporates by reference the following documents:

     - Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2000.

     - Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended March 31,
       2001.
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     - Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended June 30,
       2001.

     - Current Reports on Form 8-K filed with the SEC on June 15, 2001 and
       August 9, 2001.

     - Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended September
       30, 2001.

     - The description of our common stock as set forth in our registration
       statement filed under the Exchange Act on Form 8-A on June 17, 1985,
       including any amendment or report for the purpose of updating such
       description.

                                        4

     - The description of the rights to purchase our Series A junior
       participating preferred stock, par value $1.00 per share, associated with
       our common stock, as set forth in our registration statement filed under
       the Exchange Act on Form 8-A on August 3, 1994, including any amendment
       or report for the purpose of updating such description.

     - All subsequent documents filed by us under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or
       15(d) of the Exchange Act of 1934 after the date of this prospectus and
       before the termination of the offering.

     This prospectus summarizes material provisions of contracts and other
documents to which we refer. Since this prospectus may not contain all the
information that you may find important, you should review the full text of
those documents. Upon request, we will provide each person receiving this
prospectus a free copy, without exhibits, of any or all documents incorporated
by reference into this prospectus. You may direct such requests to:

     Erin C. Ibele, Vice President and Corporate Secretary
     Health Care REIT, Inc.
     One SeaGate
     Suite 1500
     Toledo, Ohio 43604
     (419) 247-2800

                               ABOUT OUR COMPANY

     Health Care REIT, Inc. is a self-administered real estate investment trust
that invests in health care facilities, primarily skilled nursing facilities and
assisted living facilities. Founded in 1970, we were the first real estate
investment trust to invest exclusively in health care facilities. As of
September 30, 2001, our investment portfolio included 147 assisted living
facilities, 48 skilled nursing facilities and seven specialty care facilities,
comprising $1.1 billion in real estate investments.

     We seek to increase funds from operations and enhance shareholder value
through relationship investing with public and emerging health care chains. The
primary components of our strategy include:

     - Relationship Investing.  We establish relationships with emerging health
       care companies and seek to provide financing throughout their growth
       cycles. We target companies with experienced management teams,
       substantial insider ownership interests, venture capital backing and
       significant growth potential.
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     - Portfolio Management.  We derive portfolio strength from diversity by
       operator, health care sector and geographic location. We emphasize
       long-term investment structures that result in a predictable asset base
       with corresponding recurring income and funds from operations. Generally,
       our operating leases extend for ten to 15 years and our mortgage loans
       provide five to seven years of prepayment protection. At September 30,
       2001, the average life of our portfolio was nine years, with 88% of our
       annualized revenue derived from investments that mature after the year
       2004.

     - Depth of Management.  Our management team includes six individuals with a
       total of approximately 99 years of experience in health care and real
       estate finance.

     Our objective is to enable you to participate in health care investments
that produce income and preserve principal. Since our inception, we have paid
122 consecutive quarterly dividends.

     Our executive offices are located at One SeaGate, Suite 1500, Toledo, Ohio,
43604, and the telephone number is (419) 247-2800.

                                        5

                                  RISK FACTORS

     Certain of the securities to be offered hereby may involve a high degree of
risk. Such risks will be set forth in the prospectus supplement relating to such
offered securities.

                       HOW WE INTEND TO USE THE PROCEEDS

     Unless otherwise described in a prospectus supplement, we intend to use the
net proceeds from the sale of any securities under this prospectus for general
business purposes, which may include acquisition of and investment in additional
properties and the repayment of borrowings under our credit facility or other
debt. Until the proceeds from a sale of securities by us are applied to their
intended purposes, they will be invested in short-term investments, including
repurchase agreements, some or all of which may not be investment grade.

                    RATIOS OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES AND
                       EARNINGS TO COMBINED FIXED CHARGES
                         AND PREFERRED STOCK DIVIDENDS

     The following table sets forth our ratios of earnings to fixed charges and
earnings to combined fixed charges and preferred stock dividends for the periods
indicated. The ratio of earnings to fixed charges was computed by dividing
earnings by our fixed charges. The ratio of earnings to combined fixed charges
and preferred stock dividends was computed by dividing earnings by our combined
fixed charges and preferred stock dividends. For purposes of calculating these
ratios, "earnings" consist of pre-tax net income before extraordinary item,
excluding the equity earnings in a less than 50% owned subsidiary, plus fixed
charges reduced by the amount of capitalized interest. "Fixed charges" means the
sum of interest expensed and capitalized, amortized premiums, discounts and
capitalized expenses related to indebtedness.

                                         NINE MONTHS
                                            ENDED
                                        SEPTEMBER 30,           YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                        --------------    ------------------------------------
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                                        2001     2000     2000    1999    1998    1997    1996
                                        -----    -----    ----    ----    ----    ----    ----

Consolidated ratio of earnings to
  fixed charges (unaudited)...........  2.81     2.69     2.66    2.83    3.05    3.40    2.93
Consolidated ratio of earnings to
  combined fixed charges and preferred
  stock dividends (unaudited).........  2.02     2.01     1.98    2.10    2.63    3.40    2.93

     We issued 3,000,000 shares of 8 7/8% Series B Cumulative Redeemable
Preferred Stock in May 1998, and 3,000,000 shares of Series C Cumulative
Convertible Preferred Stock in January 1999.

                 GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF THE OFFERED SECURITIES

     We may offer under this prospectus one or more of the following categories
of our securities:

     - debt securities, in one or more series;

     - shares of our preferred stock, par value $1.00 per share, in one or more
       series;

     - shares of our common stock, par value $1.00 per share;

     - common stock warrants;

     - preferred stock warrants;

     - debt securities warrants; and

     - any combination of the foregoing, either individually or as units.

                                        6

     The terms of any specific offering of securities, including the terms of
any units offered, will be set forth in a prospectus supplement relating to such
offering. Our amended certificate of incorporation authorizes us to issue
75,000,000 shares of common stock and 10,000,000 shares of preferred stock. Of
our preferred stock:

     - 13,000 shares have been designated as Junior Participating Preferred
       Stock, Series A,

     - 3,450,000 shares have been designated as 8 7/8% Series B Cumulative
       Redeemable Preferred Stock, and

     - 3,000,000 shares have been designated as Series C Cumulative Convertible
       Preferred Stock.

     As of October 25, 2001, we had issued 32,595,721 shares of common stock,
3,000,000 shares of 8 7/8% Series B preferred stock and 3,000,000 shares of
Series C preferred stock.

     Our common stock is listed on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol
"HCN." We intend to apply to list any additional shares of common stock which
are issued and sold hereunder. We may apply to list any additional series of
preferred stock which are offered and sold hereunder, as described in the
prospectus supplement relating to such preferred stock.
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                         DESCRIPTION OF DEBT SECURITIES

     The debt securities sold under this prospectus will be our direct
obligations, which may be secured or unsecured, and which may be senior or
subordinated indebtedness. The debt securities may be guaranteed on a secured or
unsecured, senior or subordinated basis, by one or more of our subsidiaries. The
debt securities will be issued under one or more indentures between us and a
specified trustee. Any indenture will be subject to and governed by the Trust
Indenture Act of 1939, as amended. The statements made in this prospectus
relating to any indentures and the debt securities to be issued under the
indentures are summaries of certain anticipated provisions of the indentures and
are not complete.

     The following is a summary of the material terms of our debt securities.
Because it is a summary, it does not contain all of the information that may be
important to you. If you want more information, you should read the forms of
indentures which we have filed as exhibits to the registration statement of
which this prospectus is part. We will file any final indentures and
supplemental indentures if we issue debt securities. See "Where You Can Find
Additional Information." This summary is also subject to and qualified by
reference to the descriptions of the particular terms of your securities
described in the applicable prospectus supplement.

GENERAL

     We may issue debt securities that rank "senior," "senior subordinated" or
"junior subordinated." The debt securities that we refer to as "senior" will be
our direct obligations and will rank equally and ratably in right of payment
with our other indebtedness not subordinated. We may issue debt securities that
will be subordinated in right of payment to the prior payment in full of senior
debt, as defined in the applicable prospectus supplement, and may rank equally
and ratably with the other senior subordinated indebtedness. We refer to these
as "senior subordinated" securities. We may also issue debt securities that may
be subordinated in right of payment to the senior subordinated securities. These
would be "junior subordinated" securities. We have filed with the registration
statement of which this prospectus is part three separate forms of indenture,
one for the senior securities, one for the senior subordinated and one for the
junior subordinated securities. We refer to senior subordinated and junior
subordinated securities as "subordinated."

     We may issue the debt securities without limit as to aggregate principal
amount, in one or more series, in each case as we establish in one or more
supplemental indentures. We need not issue all debt securities of one series at
the same time. Unless we otherwise provide, we may reopen a series, without the
consent of the holders of the series, for issuances of additional securities of
that series.

                                        7

     We anticipate that any indenture will provide that we may, but need not,
designate more than one trustee under an indenture, each with respect to one or
more series of debt securities. Any trustee under any indenture may resign or be
removed with respect to one or more series of debt securities, and we may
appoint a successor trustee to act with respect to that series. The applicable
prospectus supplement will describe the specific terms relating to the series of
debt securities we will offer, including, where applicable, the following:

     - the title and series designation and whether they are senior securities,
       senior subordinated securities or subordinated securities;

     - the aggregate principal amount of the securities;
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     - the percentage of the principal amount at which we will issue the debt
       securities and, if other than the principal amount of the debt
       securities, the portion of the principal amount of the debt securities
       payable upon maturity of the debt securities;

     - if convertible, the securities into which they are convertible, the
       initial conversion price, the conversion period and any other terms
       governing such conversion;

     - the stated maturity date;

     - any fixed or variable interest rate or rates per annum;

     - the place where principal, premium, if any, and interest will be payable
       and where the debt securities can be surrendered for transfer, exchange
       or conversion;

     - the date from which interest may accrue and any interest payment dates;

     - any sinking fund requirements;

     - any provisions for redemption, including the redemption price and any
       remarketing arrangements;

     - whether the securities are denominated or payable in United States
       dollars or a foreign currency or units of two or more foreign currencies;

     - the events of default and covenants of such securities, to the extent
       different from or in addition to those described in this prospectus;

     - whether we will issue the debt securities in certificated or book-entry
       form;

     - whether the debt securities will be in registered or bearer form and, if
       in registered form, the denominations if other than in even multiples of
       $1,000 and, if in bearer form, the denominations and terms and conditions
       relating thereto;

     - whether we will issue any of the debt securities in permanent global form
       and, if so, the terms and conditions, if any, upon which interests in the
       global security may be exchanged, in whole or in part, for the individual
       debt securities represented by the global security;

     - the applicability, if any, of the defeasance and covenant defeasance
       provisions described in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement;

     - whether we will pay additional amounts on the securities in respect of
       any tax, assessment or governmental charge and, if so, whether we will
       have the option to redeem the debt securities instead of making this
       payment;

     - the subordination provisions, if any, relating to the debt securities;

     - if the debt securities are to be issued upon the exercise of debt
       warrants, the time, manner and place for them to be authenticated and
       delivered;

     - whether any of our subsidiaries will be bound by the terms of the
       indenture, in particular any restrictive covenants;

                                        8
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     - the provisions relating to any security provided for the debt securities;
       and

     - the provisions relating to any guarantee of the debt securities.

     We may issue debt securities at less than the principal amount payable at
maturity. We refer to these securities as "original issue discount" securities.
If material or applicable, we will describe in the applicable prospectus
supplement special U.S. federal income tax, accounting and other considerations
applicable to original issue discount securities.

     Except as may be described in any prospectus supplement, an indenture will
not contain any other provisions that would limit our ability to incur
indebtedness or that would afford holders of the debt securities protection in
the event of a highly leveraged or similar transaction involving us or in the
event of a change of control. You should review carefully the applicable
prospectus supplement for information with respect to events of default and
covenants applicable to the securities being offered.

DENOMINATIONS, INTEREST, REGISTRATION AND TRANSFER

     Unless otherwise described in the applicable prospectus supplement, we will
issue the debt securities of any series that are registered securities in
denominations that are even multiples of $1,000, other than global securities,
which may be of any denomination.

     Unless otherwise specified in the applicable prospectus supplement, we will
pay the interest, principal and any premium at the corporate trust office of the
trustee. At our option, however, we may make payment of interest by check mailed
to the address of the person entitled to the payment as it appears in the
applicable register or by wire transfer of funds to that person at an account
maintained within the United States.

     If we do not punctually pay or otherwise provide for interest on any
interest payment date, the defaulted interest will be paid either:

     - to the person in whose name the debt security is registered at the close
       of business on a special record date the trustee will fix; or

     - in any other lawful manner, all as the applicable indenture describes.

     You may have your debt securities divided into more debt securities of
smaller denominations or combined into fewer debt securities of larger
denominations, as long as the total principal amount is not changed. We call
this an "exchange." You may exchange or transfer debt securities at the office
of the applicable trustee. The trustee acts as our agent for registering debt
securities in the names of holders and transferring debt securities. We may
change this appointment to another entity or perform it ourselves.

     The entity performing the role of maintaining the list of registered
holders is called the "registrar." It will also perform transfers. You will not
be required to pay a service charge to transfer or exchange debt securities, but
you may be required to pay for any tax or other governmental charge associated
with the exchange or transfer. The security registrar will make the transfer or
exchange only if it is satisfied with your proof of ownership.

MERGER, CONSOLIDATION OR SALE OF ASSETS

     Under any indenture, we are generally permitted to consolidate or merge
with another company. We are also permitted to sell substantially all of our
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assets to another company, or to buy substantially all of the assets of another
company. However, we may not take any of these actions unless the following
conditions are met:

     - if we merge out of existence or sell our assets, the other company must
       be an entity organized under the laws of one of the states of the United
       States or the District of Columbia or under United States federal law and
       must agree to be legally responsible for our debt securities; and

                                        9

     - immediately after the merger, sale of assets or other transaction, we may
       not be in default on the debt securities. A default for this purpose
       would include any event that would be an event of default if the
       requirements for giving us default notice or our default having to exist
       for a specific period of time were disregarded.

CERTAIN COVENANTS

     Existence.  Except as permitted as described above under " -- Merger,
Consolidation or Sale of Assets," we will agree to do all things necessary to
preserve and keep our existence, rights and franchises, provided that it is in
our best interests for the conduct of business.

     Provisions of Financial Information.  Whether or not we remain required to
do so under the Exchange Act, to the extent permitted by law, we will agree to
file all annual, quarterly and other reports and financial statements with the
SEC and an indenture trustee on or before the applicable SEC filing dates as if
we were required to do so.

     Additional Covenants.  Any additional or different covenants or
modifications to the foregoing covenants with respect to any series of debt
securities will be described in the applicable prospectus supplement.

EVENTS OF DEFAULT AND RELATED MATTERS

     Events of Default.  The term "event of default" for any series of debt
securities means any of the following:

     - We do not pay the principal or any premium on a debt security of that
       series within 30 days after its maturity date.

     - We do not pay interest on a debt security of that series within 30 days
       after its due date.

     - We do not deposit any sinking fund payment for that series within 30 days
       after its due date.

     - We remain in breach of any other term of the applicable indenture (other
       than a term added to the indenture solely for the benefit of another
       series) for 60 days after we receive a notice of default stating we are
       in breach. Either the trustee or holders of more than 50% in principal
       amount of debt securities of the affected series may send the notice.

     - We default under any of our other indebtedness in specified amounts after
       the expiration of any applicable grace period, which default results in
       the acceleration of the maturity of such indebtedness. Such default is
       not an event of default if the other indebtedness is discharged, or the
       acceleration is rescinded or annulled, within a period of 10 days after
       we receive notice specifying the default and requiring that we discharge
       the other indebtedness or cause the acceleration to be rescinded or
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       annulled. Either the trustee or the holders of more than 50% in principal
       amount of debt securities of the affected series may send the notice.

     - We or one of our "significant subsidiaries," if any, files for bankruptcy
       or certain other events in bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization
       occur. The term "significant subsidiary" means each of our significant
       subsidiaries, if any, as defined in Regulation S-X under the Securities
       Act.

     - Any other event of default described in the applicable prospectus
       supplement occurs.

     Remedies if an Event of Default Occurs.  If an event of default has
occurred and has not been cured, the trustee or the holders of at least a
majority in principal amount of the debt securities of the affected series may
declare the entire principal amount of all the debt securities of that series to
be due and immediately payable. If an event of default occurs because of certain
events in bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization, the principal amount of all
the debt securities of that series will be automatically accelerated, without
any action by the trustee or any holder. At any time after the trustee or the
holders have accelerated any series of debt securities, but before a judgment or
decree for payment of the money due has been obtained, the holders of at least a
majority in principal amount of

                                        10

the debt securities of the affected series may, under certain circumstances,
rescind and annul such acceleration.

     The trustee will be required to give notice to the holders of debt
securities within 90 days after a default under the applicable indenture unless
the default has been cured or waived. The trustee may withhold notice to the
holders of any series of debt securities of any default with respect to that
series, except a default in the payment of the principal of or interest on any
debt security of that series, if specified responsible officers of the trustee
in good faith determine that withholding the notice is in the interest of the
holders.

     Except in cases of default, where the trustee has some special duties, the
trustee is not required to take any action under the applicable indenture at the
request of any holders unless the holders offer the trustee reasonable
protection from expenses and liability. We refer to this as an "indemnity." If
reasonable indemnity is provided, the holders of a majority in principal amount
of the outstanding securities of the relevant series may direct the time, method
and place of conducting any lawsuit or other formal legal action seeking any
remedy available to the trustee. These majority holders may also direct the
trustee in performing any other action under the applicable indenture, subject
to certain limitations.

     Before you bypass the trustee and bring your own lawsuit or other formal
legal action or take other steps to enforce your rights or protect your
interests relating to the debt securities, the following must occur:

     - you must give the trustee written notice that an event of default has
       occurred and remains uncured;

     - the holders of at least a majority in principal amount of all outstanding
       securities of the relevant series must make a written request that the
       trustee take action because of the default, and must offer reasonable
       indemnity to the trustee against the cost and other liabilities of taking
       that action; and
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     - the trustee must have not taken action for 60 days after receipt of the
       notice and offer of indemnity.

     However, you are entitled at any time to bring a lawsuit for the payment of
money due on your security after its due date.

     Every year we will furnish to the trustee a written statement by certain of
our officers certifying that to their knowledge we are in compliance with the
applicable indenture and the debt securities, or else specifying any default.

MODIFICATION OF AN INDENTURE

     There are three types of changes we can make to the indentures and the debt
securities:

     Changes Requiring Your Approval.  First, there are changes we cannot make
to your debt securities without your specific approval. The following is a list
of those types of changes:

     - change the stated maturity of the principal or interest on a debt
       security;

     - reduce any amounts due on a debt security;

     - reduce the amount of principal payable upon acceleration of the maturity
       of a debt security following a default;

     - change the currency of payment on a debt security;

     - impair your right to sue for payment;

     - modify the subordination provisions, if any, in a manner that is adverse
       to you;

                                        11

     - reduce the percentage of holders of debt securities whose consent is
       needed to modify or amend an indenture or to waive compliance with
       certain provisions of an indenture;

     - reduce the percentage of holders of debt securities whose consent is
       needed to waive past defaults or change certain provisions of the
       indenture relating to waivers of default;

     - waive a default or event of default in the payment of principal of or
       premium, if any, or interest on the debt securities; or

     - modify any of the foregoing provisions.

     Changes Requiring a Majority Vote.  The second type of change to an
indenture and the debt securities is the kind that requires a vote in favor by
holders of debt securities owning a majority of the principal amount of the
particular series affected. Most changes fall into this category, except for
clarifying changes and certain other changes that would not materially adversely
affect holders of the debt securities. We require the same vote to obtain a
waiver of a past default. However, we cannot obtain a waiver of a payment
default or any other aspect of an indenture or the debt securities listed in the
first category described above under "-- Changes Requiring Your Approval" unless
we obtain your individual consent to the waiver.

Edgar Filing: HEALTH CARE REIT INC /DE/ - Form 424B5

20



     Changes Not Requiring Approval.  The third type of change does not require
any vote by holders of debt securities. This type is limited to clarifications
and certain other changes that would not materially adversely affect holders of
the debt securities.

     Further Details Concerning Voting.  Debt securities are not considered
outstanding, and therefore the holders thereof are not eligible to vote if we
have deposited or set aside in trust for you money for their payment or
redemption or if we or one of our affiliates own them. The holders of debt
securities are also not eligible to vote if they have been fully defeased as
described immediately below under " -- Discharge, Defeasance and Covenant
Defeasance -- Full Defeasance." For original issue discount securities, we will
use the principal amount that would be due and payable on the voting date if the
maturity of the debt securities were accelerated to that date because of a
default.

DISCHARGE, DEFEASANCE AND COVENANT DEFEASANCE

     Discharge.  We may discharge some obligations to holders of any series of
debt securities that either have become due and payable or will become due and
payable within one year, or scheduled for redemption within one year, by
irrevocably depositing with the trustee, in trust, funds in the applicable
currency in an amount sufficient to pay the debt securities, including any
premium and interest.

     Full Defeasance.  We can, under particular circumstances, effect a full
defeasance of your series of debt securities. By this we mean we can legally
release ourselves from any payment or other obligations on the debt securities
if, among other things, we put in place the arrangements described below to
repay you and deliver certain certificates and opinions to the trustee:

     - we must deposit in trust for your benefit and the benefit of all other
       direct holders of the debt securities a combination of money or U.S.
       government agency notes or bonds or, in some circumstances, depositary
       receipts representing these notes or bonds, that will generate enough
       cash to make interest, principal and any other payments on the debt
       securities on their various due dates;

     - the current federal tax law must be changed or an IRS ruling must be
       issued permitting the above deposit without causing you to be taxed on
       the debt securities any differently than if we did not make the deposit
       and just repaid the debt securities ourselves. Under current federal
       income tax law, the deposit and our legal release from the debt
       securities would be treated as though we took back your debt securities
       and gave you your share of the cash and notes or bonds deposited in
       trust. In that event, you could recognize gain or loss on the debt
       securities you give back to us; and
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     - we must deliver to the trustee a legal opinion confirming the tax law
       change described above.

     If we did accomplish full defeasance, you would have to rely solely on the
trust deposit for repayment on the debt securities. You could not look to us for
repayment in the unlikely event of any shortfall. Conversely, the trust deposit
would most likely be protected from claims of our lenders and other creditors if
we ever became bankrupt or insolvent. You would also be released from any
subordination provisions.

     Covenant Defeasance.  Under current federal income tax law, we can make the
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same type of deposit described above and be released from some of the
restrictive covenants in the debt securities. This is called "covenant
defeasance." In that event, you would lose the protection of those restrictive
covenants but would gain the protection of having money and securities set aside
in trust to repay the securities and you would be released from any
subordination provisions.

     If we accomplish covenant defeasance, the following provisions of an
indenture and the debt securities would no longer apply:

     - any covenants applicable to the series of debt securities and described
       in the applicable prospectus supplement;

     - any subordination provisions; and

     - certain events of default relating to breach of covenants and
       acceleration of the maturity of other debt set forth in any prospectus
       supplement.

     If we accomplish covenant defeasance, you can still look to us for
repayment of the debt securities if a shortfall in the trust deposit occurred.
If one of the remaining events of default occurs, for example, our bankruptcy,
and the debt securities become immediately due and payable, there may be a
shortfall. Depending on the event causing the default, you may not be able to
obtain payment of the shortfall.

SUBORDINATION

     We will describe in the applicable prospectus supplement the terms and
conditions, if any, upon which any series of senior subordinated securities or
subordinated securities is subordinated to debt securities of another series or
to our other indebtedness. The terms will include a description of:

     - the indebtedness ranking senior to the debt securities being offered;

     - the restrictions, if any, on payments to the holders of the debt
       securities being offered while a default with respect to the senior
       indebtedness is continuing;

     - the restrictions, if any, on payments to the holders of the debt
       securities being offered following an event of default; and

     - provisions requiring holders of the debt securities being offered to
       remit some payments to holders of senior indebtedness.

GUARANTEES

     Our payment obligations under any series of our debt securities may be
guaranteed by some or all of our subsidiaries. The guarantees may be secured or
unsecured and may be senior or subordinated obligations. The guarantors will be
identified and the terms of the guarantees will be described in the applicable
prospectus supplement.

GLOBAL SECURITIES

     If so set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement, we may issue the
debt securities of a series in whole or in part in the form of one or more
global securities that will be deposited with a depositary identified in the
prospectus supplement. We may issue global securities in either registered or
bearer

                                        13
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form and in either temporary or permanent form. The specific terms of the
depositary arrangement with respect to any series of debt securities will be
described in the prospectus supplement.

                        DESCRIPTION OF OUR COMMON STOCK

     The following is a summary of certain provisions of our amended certificate
of incorporation and by-laws, which documents set forth certain terms of our
common stock. Because this summary is not complete, you should refer to such
documents for complete information. Copies of our certificate of incorporation
and by-laws, as amended, are incorporated by reference as exhibits to the
registration statement of which this prospectus is a part.

GENERAL

     Common stock holders are entitled to receive dividends when declared by the
Board of Directors and after payment of, or provision for, full cumulative
dividends on and any required redemptions of shares of preferred stock then
outstanding. Common stock holders have one vote per share, and there are no
cumulative voting rights. If we are voluntarily or involuntarily liquidated or
dissolved, common stock holders are to share ratably in our distributable assets
remaining after the satisfaction of all of our debts and liabilities and the
preferred stock holders' prior preferential rights. Common stock holders do not
have preemptive rights. The common stock will be, when issued, fully paid and
nonassessable. The common stock is subject to restrictions on transfer under
certain circumstances described under "Restrictions on Transfer of Securities"
below. The transfer agent for our common stock is Mellon Investor Services,
L.L.C.

     Each outstanding share of our common stock is accompanied by a right to
purchase one one-thousandth of a share of our junior participation preferred
stock, Series A, at the price of $48, subject to certain anti-dilution
adjustments. We have designated and reserved 13,000 shares of our preferred
stock as such Class A preferred stock for issuance upon exercise of the rights.
The existence of such rights could have the effect of delaying, deterring or
preventing a change in our control. The purchase rights and the Class A
preferred stock are more fully discussed below under the caption "Share Purchase
Rights." For a description of other provisions of our amended certificate of
incorporation and by-laws that could have the effect of delaying, deterring or
preventing a change in our control, please see "Description of Certain
Provisions of Our Certificate of Incorporation and By-Laws" below.

     The rights, preferences and privileges of holders of our common stock are
subject to, and may be adversely affected by, the rights of the holders of
shares of any series of our preferred stock which are outstanding or which we
may designate and issue in the future. See "Description of Our Preferred Stock"
below.

SHARE PURCHASE RIGHTS

     On July 19, 1994, our board of directors adopted a shareholder rights plan,
commonly referred to as a "poison pill," which authorized the issuance of one
preferred share purchase right for each outstanding share of common stock. Under
certain conditions, each right may be exercised to purchase one one-thousandth
of a share of our Junior Participating Preferred Stock, Series A, for $48,
subject to certain anti-dilution adjustments. The number of rights outstanding
and Series A preferred stock issuable upon exercise, as well as the Series A
preferred stock purchase price, are subject to customary antidilution
adjustments.
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     The rights are evidenced by the certificates for shares of common stock,
and in general are not transferable apart from the common stock or exercisable
until after a party has acquired beneficial ownership of, or made a tender offer
for 15% or more of our outstanding common stock, or the occurrence of other
events as specified in a rights agreement between us and Mellon Investor
Services, L.L.C., as rights agent. Under certain conditions as specified in the
rights agreement, including but not limited to, the acquisition by a party of
15% or more of our outstanding common stock, or the

                                        14

acquisition of us in a merger or other business combination, each holder of a
right (other than an acquiring person, whose rights will be void) will receive
upon its exercise and payment of the exercise price that number of shares of our
common stock, or the common stock of the other party, as applicable, having a
market value of two times the exercise price of the right.

     The rights expire on August 5, 2004, and until they are exercised, their
holder will have no rights as a shareholder. At our option, the rights may be
redeemed in whole at a price of $.01 per right any time prior to becoming
exercisable. In general, we may also exchange the rights at a ratio of one share
of common stock per right after becoming exercisable but prior to any party
acquiring 50% or more of the outstanding shares of common stock.

     Series A preferred stock issuable upon exercise of the rights will not be
redeemable. Each share of Series A preferred stock will have 1,000 votes and
will be entitled to:

     - a minimum preferential quarterly dividend payment equal to the greater of
       $25.00 per share or 1,000 times the amount of the dividends per share
       paid on the common stock;

     - a liquidation preference in an amount equal to the greater of $100 or
       1,000 times the amount per share paid on the common stock; and

     - a payment in connection with a business combination in which shares of
       common stock are exchanged equal to 1,000 times the amount per share paid
       on the common stock.

     The purchase rights have an anti-takeover effect that is intended to
discourage coercive or unfair takeover tactics and to encourage any potential
acquirer to negotiate a fair price for all of our shareholders. The purchase
rights may cause substantial dilution to any party that may attempt to acquire
us on terms not approved by our board of directors. However, the purchase rights
are structured in a way so as not to interfere with any negotiated merger or
other business combination.

                       DESCRIPTION OF OUR PREFERRED STOCK

     The following is a summary description of the material terms of our shares
of preferred stock. Because it is a summary, it does not contain all of the
information that may be important to you. If you want more information, you
should read our amended certificate of incorporation and by-laws, copies of
which have been filed with the SEC. See "Where You Can Find Additional
Information." This summary is also subject to and qualified by reference to the
description of the particular terms of your securities described in the
applicable prospectus supplement.

GENERAL

     Our board of directors will determine the designations, preferences,
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limitations and relative rights of our authorized and unissued preferred shares.
These may include:

     - the distinctive designation of each series and the number of shares that
       will constitute the series;

     - the voting rights, if any, of shares of the series;

     - the distribution rate on the shares of the series, any restriction,
       limitation or condition upon the payment of the distribution, whether
       distributions will be cumulative, and the dates on which distributions
       are payable;

     - the prices at which, and the terms and conditions on which, the shares of
       the series may be redeemed, if the shares are redeemable;

     - the purchase or sinking fund provisions, if any, for the purchase or
       redemption of shares of the series;

     - any preferential amount payable upon shares of the series upon our
       liquidation or the distribution of our assets;

                                        15

     - if the shares are convertible, the price or rates of conversion at which,
       and the terms and conditions on which, the shares of the series may be
       converted into other securities; and

     - whether the series can be exchanged, at our option, into debt securities,
       and the terms and conditions of any permitted exchange.

     The issuance of preferred shares, or the issuance of rights to purchase
preferred shares, could discourage an unsolicited acquisition proposal. In
addition, the rights of holders of common shares will be subject to, and may be
adversely affected by, the rights of holders of any preferred shares that we may
issue in the future.

     The following describes some general terms and provisions of the preferred
shares to which a prospectus supplement may relate. The statements below
describing the preferred shares are in all respects subject to and qualified in
their entirety by reference to the applicable provisions of our amended
certificate of incorporation, including any applicable certificate of
designation, and our by-laws.

     The prospectus supplement will describe the specific terms as to each
issuance of preferred shares, including:

     - the description of the preferred shares;

     - the number of the preferred shares offered;

     - the voting rights, if any, of the holders of the preferred shares;

     - the offering price of the preferred shares;

     - the distribution rate, when distributions will be paid, or the method of
       determining the distribution rate if it is based on a formula or not
       otherwise fixed;

     - the date from which distributions on the preferred shares shall
       accumulate;
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     - the provisions for any auctioning or remarketing, if any, of the
       preferred shares;

     - the provision, if any, for redemption or a sinking fund;

     - the liquidation preference per share;

     - any listing of the preferred shares on a securities exchange;

     - whether the preferred shares will be convertible and, if so, the security
       into which they are convertible and the terms and conditions of
       conversion, including the conversion price or the manner of determining
       it;

     - a discussion of federal income tax considerations;

     - the relative ranking and preferences of the preferred shares as to
       distribution and liquidation rights;

     - any limitations on issuance of any preferred shares ranking senior to or
       on a parity with the series of preferred shares being offered as to
       distribution and liquidation rights;

     - any limitations on direct or beneficial ownership and restrictions on
       transfer, in each case as may be appropriate to preserve our status as a
       real estate investment trust; and

     - any other specific terms, preferences, rights, limitations or
       restrictions of the preferred shares.

RANK

     Unless our board of directors otherwise determines and we so specify in the
applicable prospectus supplement, we expect that the preferred shares will, with
respect to distribution rights and rights upon liquidation or dissolution, rank
senior to all our common shares.
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DISTRIBUTIONS

     Holders of preferred shares of each series will be entitled to receive cash
and/or share distributions at the rates and on the dates shown in the applicable
prospectus supplement. Even though the preferred shares may specify a fixed rate
of distribution, our board of directors must authorize and declare those
distributions and they may be paid only out of assets legally available for
payment. We will pay each distribution to holders of record as they appear on
our share transfer books on the record dates fixed by our board of directors.

     Distributions on any series of preferred shares may be cumulative or
noncumulative, as provided in the applicable prospectus supplement. We refer to
each particular series, for ease of reference, as the applicable series.
Cumulative distributions will be cumulative from and after the date shown in the
applicable prospectus supplement. If our board of directors fails to authorize a
distribution on any applicable series that is noncumulative, the holders will
have no right to receive, and we will have no obligation to pay, a distribution
in respect of the applicable distribution period, whether or not distributions
on that series are declared payable in the future. If the applicable series is
entitled to a cumulative distribution, we may not declare, or pay or set aside
for payment, any full distributions on any other series of preferred shares
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ranking, as to distributions, on a parity with or junior to the applicable
series, unless we declare, and either pay or set aside for payment, full
cumulative distributions on the applicable series for all past distribution
periods and the then current distribution period. If the applicable series does
not have a cumulative distribution, we must declare, and pay or set aside for
payment, full distributions for the then current distribution period only. When
distributions are not paid, or set aside for payment, in full upon any
applicable series and the shares of any other series ranking on a parity as to
distributions with the applicable series, we must declare, and pay or set aside
for payment, all distributions upon the applicable series and any other parity
series proportionately, in accordance with accrued and unpaid distributions of
the several series. For these purposes, accrued and unpaid distributions do not
include unpaid distribution periods on noncumulative preferred shares. No
interest will be payable in respect of any distribution payment that may be in
arrears.

     Except as provided in the immediately preceding paragraph, unless we
declare, and pay or set aside for payment, full cumulative distributions,
including for the then current period, on any cumulative applicable series, we
may not declare, or pay or set aside for payment, any distributions upon common
shares or any other equity securities ranking junior to or on a parity with the
applicable series as to distributions or upon liquidation. The foregoing
restriction does not apply to distributions paid in common shares or other
equity securities ranking junior to the applicable series as to distributions
and upon liquidation. If the applicable series is noncumulative, we need only
declare, and pay or set aside for payment, the distribution for the then current
period, before declaring distributions on common shares or junior or parity
securities. In addition, under the circumstances that we could not declare a
distribution, we may not redeem, purchase or otherwise acquire for any
consideration any common shares or other parity or junior equity securities,
except upon conversion into or exchange for common shares or other junior equity
securities. We may, however, make purchases and redemptions otherwise prohibited
pursuant to certain redemptions or pro rata offers to purchase the outstanding
shares of the applicable series and any other parity series of preferred shares.

     We will credit any distribution payment made on an applicable series first
against the earliest accrued but unpaid distribution due with respect to the
series.

REDEMPTION

     We may have the right or may be required to redeem one or more series of
preferred shares, as a whole or in part, in each case upon the terms, if any,
and at the times and at the redemption prices shown in the applicable prospectus
supplement.

     If a series of preferred shares is subject to mandatory redemption, we will
specify in the applicable prospectus supplement the number of shares we are
required to redeem, when those redemptions start, the redemption price, and any
other terms and conditions affecting the redemption. The
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redemption price will include all accrued and unpaid distributions, except in
the case of noncumulative preferred shares. The redemption price may be payable
in cash or other property, as specified in the applicable prospectus supplement.
If the redemption price for preferred shares of any series is payable only from
the net proceeds of our issuance of shares of capital stock, the terms of the
preferred shares may provide that, if no shares of such capital stock shall have
been issued or to the extent the net proceeds from any issuance are insufficient
to pay in full the aggregate redemption price then due, the preferred shares
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will automatically and mandatorily be converted into shares of the applicable
capital stock pursuant to conversion provisions specified in the applicable
prospectus supplement.

LIQUIDATION PREFERENCE

     The applicable prospectus supplement will show the liquidation preference
of the applicable series. Upon our voluntary or involuntary liquidation, before
any distribution may be made to the holders of our common shares or any other
shares of beneficial interest ranking junior in the distribution of assets upon
any liquidation to the applicable series, the holders of that series will be
entitled to receive, out of our assets legally available for distribution to
shareholders, liquidating distributions in the amount of the liquidation
preference, plus an amount equal to all distributions accrued and unpaid. In the
case of a noncumulative applicable series, accrued and unpaid distributions
include only the then current distribution period. After payment of the full
amount of the liquidating distributions to which they are entitled, the holders
of preferred shares will have no right or claim to any of our remaining assets.
If liquidating distributions shall have been made in full to all holders of
preferred shares, our remaining assets will be distributed among the holders of
any other shares of beneficial interest ranking junior to the preferred shares
upon liquidation, according to their rights and preferences and in each case
according to their number of shares.

     If, upon any voluntary or involuntary liquidation, our available assets are
insufficient to pay the amount of the liquidating distributions on all
outstanding shares of that series and the corresponding amounts payable on all
shares of beneficial interest ranking on a parity in the distribution of assets
with that series, then the holders of that series and all other equally ranking
shares of beneficial interest shall share ratably in the distribution in
proportion to the full liquidating distributions to which they would otherwise
be entitled. For these purposes, our consolidation or merger with or into any
other corporation or other entity, or the sale, lease or conveyance of all or
substantially all of our property or business, will not be a liquidation.

VOTING RIGHTS

     Holders of the preferred shares will not have any voting rights, except as
described below or as otherwise from time to time required by law or as
specified in the applicable prospectus supplement.

     Unless otherwise provided for in an applicable series, so long as any
preferred shares are outstanding, we may not, without the affirmative vote or
consent of a majority of the shares of each series of preferred shares
outstanding at that time:

     - authorize, create or increase the authorized or issued amount of any
       class or series of shares of beneficial interest ranking senior to that
       series of preferred shares with respect to distribution and liquidation
       rights;

     - reclassify any authorized shares of beneficial interest into a series of
       shares of beneficial interest ranking senior to that series of preferred
       shares with respect to distribution and liquidation rights;

     - create, authorize or issue any security or obligation convertible into or
       evidencing the right to purchase any shares of beneficial interest
       ranking senior to that series of preferred shares with respect to
       distribution and liquidation rights; and

     - amend, alter or repeal the provisions of our certificate of incorporation
       relating to that series of preferred shares that materially and adversely
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       affects the series of preferred shares.
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     The authorization, creation or increase of the authorized or issued amount
of any class or series of shares of capital stock ranking on parity or junior to
a series of preferred shares with respect to distribution and liquidation rights
will not be deemed to materially and adversely affect that series.

CONVERSION RIGHTS

     We will describe in the applicable prospectus supplement the terms and
conditions, if any, upon which you may, or we may require you to, convert shares
of any series of preferred shares into common shares or any other class or
series of shares of capital stock. The terms will include the number of common
shares or other capital stock into which the preferred shares are convertible,
the conversion price or manner of determining it, the conversion period,
provisions as to whether conversion will be at the option of the holders of the
series or at our option, the events requiring an adjustment of the conversion
price, and provisions affecting conversion upon the redemption of shares of the
series.

OUR EXCHANGE RIGHTS

     We will describe in the applicable prospectus supplement the terms and
conditions, if any, upon which we can require you to exchange shares of any
series of preferred shares for debt securities. If an exchange is required, you
will receive debt securities with a principal amount equal to the liquidation
preference of the applicable series of preferred shares. The other terms and
provisions of the debt securities will not be materially less favorable to you
than those of the series of preferred shares being exchanged.

                            DESCRIPTION OF WARRANTS

     The terms of any warrants offered by any prospectus supplement will be as
described in such prospectus supplement, and as provided herein to the extent
not modified in the prospectus supplement. We may issue warrants for the
purchase of common stock, preferred stock or debt securities. Warrants may be
issued independently or together with common stock, preferred stock or debt
securities offered by any prospectus supplement and may be attached to or
separate from such common stock, preferred stock, or debt securities. Each
series of warrants will be issued under a separate warrant agreement to be
entered into between us and a bank or trust company, as warrant agent, all as
set forth in the prospectus supplement relating to the particular issue of
offered warrants. The warrant agent will act solely as our agent in connection
with the warrants of such series and will not assume any obligation or
relationship of agency or trust for or with any holders or beneficial owners of
warrants.

     The following summaries of certain provisions of the warrant agreement and
warrants do not purport to be complete and are subject to, and are qualified in
their entirety by reference to, all the provisions of the warrant agreement and
the warrants relating to each series of warrants which will be filed with the
SEC and incorporated by reference as an exhibit to the registration statement of
which this prospectus is a part at or prior to the time of the issuance of such
series of warrants.

GENERAL

     In the case of warrants for the purchase of common stock or preferred
stock, the applicable prospectus supplement will describe the terms of such
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warrants, including the following where applicable:

     - the offering price;

     - the aggregate number of shares purchasable upon exercise of such
       warrants, the exercise price, and in the case of warrants for preferred
       stock the designation, aggregate number and terms of the series of
       preferred stock purchasable upon exercise of such warrants;
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     - the designation and terms of any series of preferred stock with which
       such warrants are being offered and the number of such warrants being
       offered with such preferred stock;

     - the date, if any, on and after which such warrants and the related series
       of preferred stock or common stock will be transferable separately;

     - the date on which the right to exercise such warrants shall commence and
       the expiration date;

     - any special United States Federal income tax consequences; and

     - any other terms of such warrants.

     If warrants for the purchase of debt securities are offered, the applicable
prospectus supplement will describe the terms of such warrants, including the
following where applicable:

     - the offering price;

     - the denominations and terms of the series of debt securities purchasable
       upon exercise of such warrants;

     - the designation and terms of any series of debt securities, with which
       such warrants are being offered with each such debt securities;

     - the date, if any, on and after which such warrants and the related series
       of debt securities will be transferable separately;

     - the principal amount of the series of debt securities purchasable upon
       exercise of each such warrant and the price at which such principal
       amount of debt securities of such series may be purchased upon such
       exercise;

     - the date on which the right shall expire;

     - whether the warrants will be issued in registered or bearer form;

     - any special United States Federal income tax consequences;

     - the terms, if any, on which we may accelerate the date by which the
       warrants must be exercised; and

     - any other terms of such warrants.

     Warrant certificates may be exchanged for new warrant certificates of
different denominations, may be presented for registration of transfer if in
registered form, and may be exercised at the corporate trust office of the
warrant agent or any other office indicated in the applicable prospectus
supplement.
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     Prior to the exercise of any warrant to purchase debt securities, holders
of such warrants will not have any of the rights of holders of the debt
securities purchasable upon such exercise, including the right to receive
payments of principal or premium, if any, or interest, if any, on such debt
securities or to enforce covenants in the applicable indenture.

     Prior to the exercise of any warrants to purchase common stock or preferred
stock, holders of such warrants will not have any rights of holders of such
common stock or preferred stock, including the right to receive payments of
dividends, if any, on such common stock or preferred stock, or to exercise any
applicable right to vote.

EXERCISE OF SECURITIES WARRANTS

     Each warrant will entitle the holder to purchase a number of shares of
common stock, preferred stock or such principal amount of debt securities, as
the case may be, at such exercise price as shall in each case be set forth in,
or calculable from, the prospectus supplement relating to the offered warrants.
After the close of business on the expiration date of the warrant or such later
date to which such expiration date may be extended by us, unexercised warrants
will become void. Warrants may be
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exercised by delivering to the warrant agent payment as provided in the
applicable prospectus supplement of the amount required to purchase the common
stock, preferred stock or debt securities, as the case may be, purchasable upon
such exercise together with certain information set forth on the reverse side of
the warrant certificate. Warrants will be deemed to have been exercised upon
receipt of payment of the exercise price, subject to the receipt within 5
business days, of the warrant certificate evidencing such warrants. Upon receipt
of such payment and the warrant certificate properly completed and duly executed
at the corporate trust office of the warrant agent or any other office indicated
in the applicable prospectus supplement, we will, as soon as practicable, issue
and deliver the common stock, preferred stock or debt securities, as the case
may be, purchasable upon such exercise. If fewer than all of the warrants
represented by such warrant certificate are exercised, a new warrant certificate
will be issued for the remaining amount of warrants.

AMENDMENTS AND SUPPLEMENTS TO SECURITIES WARRANT AGREEMENT

     The warrant agreements may be amended or supplemented without the consent
of the holders of the warrants issued thereunder to effect changes that are not
inconsistent with the provisions of the warrants and that do not adversely
affect the interests of the holders of the warrants.

COMMON STOCK WARRANT ADJUSTMENTS

     Unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, the
exercise price of, and the number of shares of common stock covered by a common
stock warrant are subject to adjustment in certain events, including

     - payment of a dividend on the common stock payable in capital stock and
       stock splits, combinations or reclassifications of the common stock,

     - issuance to all holders of common stock of rights or warrants to
       subscribe for or purchase shares of common stock at less than their
       current market price, as defined in the warrant agreement for such series
       of common stock warrants, and
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     - certain distributions of evidences of indebtedness or assets, including
       cash dividends or distributions paid out of consolidated earnings or
       retained earnings or dividends payable in common stock, or of
       subscription rights and warrants, excluding those referred to above.

     No adjustment in the exercise price of, and the number of shares of common
stock covered by a common stock warrant will be made for regular quarterly or
other periods of recurring cash dividends or distributions or for cash dividends
or distributions to the extent paid from consolidated earnings or retained
earnings. No adjustment will be required unless such adjustment would require a
change of at least 1% in the exercise price then in effect.

     Except as stated above, the exercise price of, and the number of shares of
common stock covered by, a common stock warrant will not be adjusted for the
issuance of common stock or any securities convertible into or exchangeable for
common stock, or carrying the right or option to purchase or otherwise acquire
the foregoing in exchange for cash, other property or services. In the event of
any:

     - consolidation or merger of us with or into any entity, other than a
       consolidation or a merger that does not result in any reclassification,
       conversion, exchange or cancellation of outstanding shares of common
       stock,

     - sale, transfer, lease or conveyance of all or substantially all of our
       assets or

     - reclassification, capital reorganization or change of the common stock,
       other than solely a change in par value or from par value to no par
       value,

then any holder of a common stock warrant will be entitled, on or after the
occurrence of any such event, to receive on exercise of such common stock
warrant the kind and amount of shares of stock or other securities, cash or
other property that the holder would have received had such holder exercised
such

                                        21

holder's common stock warrant immediately prior to the occurrence of such event.
If the consideration to be received upon exercise of the common stock warrant
following any such event consists of common stock of the surviving entity, then
from and after the occurrence of such event, the exercise price of such common
stock warrant will be subject to the same anti-dilution and other adjustments
described in the second preceding paragraph, applied as if such common stock
were common stock.

                     RESTRICTIONS ON TRANSFER OF SECURITIES

     For us to qualify as a real estate investment trust, not more than 50% in
value of our outstanding capital stock may be owned, directly or indirectly, by
five or fewer individuals at any time during the last half of our taxable year.
In order to ensure that this requirement is satisfied, under our by-laws we have
the power to refuse to transfer shares of our common stock, or any security
convertible into or exercisable for shares of our common stock, to any person
whose acquisition of such shares or other securities would result in the direct
or indirect beneficial ownership of more than 9.8% in value of our outstanding
common stock. If any shares or other securities in excess of this limit are
issued or transferred to any person, such issuance or transfer shall be valid
only with respect to such amount of shares or securities as does not exceed this
limit, and such issuance or transfer will be void with respect to the excess.
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     If this provision of our by-laws is determined to be invalid by virtue of
any legal decision, statute, rule or regulation, then the transferee of the
shares or other securities will be deemed to have acted as our agent in
acquiring the shares or other securities that are in excess of the limit, and
will be deemed to hold such excess shares or securities on our behalf. As the
equivalent of treasury securities for such purposes, the excess securities will
not be entitled to any voting rights, will not be considered to be outstanding
for quorum or voting purposes, and will not be entitled to receive dividends,
interest or any other distribution with respect to such securities. Any person
who receives dividends, interest or any other distribution in respect of the
excess securities will hold the same as our agent and for the transferee of the
excess securities following a permitted transfer.

     In addition, under our by-laws we may refuse to transfer any shares,
passing either by voluntary transfer, by operation of law, or under the last
will and testament of any shareholder, if such transfer would or might, in the
opinion of our board of directors or counsel, disqualify us as a real estate
investment trust.

            DESCRIPTION OF CERTAIN PROVISIONS OF OUR CERTIFICATE OF
                           INCORPORATION AND BY-LAWS

ANTI-TAKEOVER PROVISIONS

     Our amended certificate of incorporation and by-laws contain provisions
that may have the effect of discouraging persons from acquiring large blocks of
our stock or delaying or preventing a change in our control. The material
provisions that may have such an effect are:

     - Classification of our board of directors into three classes with the term
       of only one class expiring each year.

     - A provision permitting our board of directors to make, amend or repeal
       our by-laws.

     - Authorization for our board of directors to issue preferred stock in
       series and to fix the rights and preferences of the series, including,
       among other things, whether and to what extent the shares of any series
       will have voting rights and the extent of the preferences of the shares
       of any series with respect to dividends and other matters (see
       "Description of Our Preferred Stock" above).

     - A prohibition on shareholders taking action by written consent in lieu of
       a meeting.

     - Advance notice procedures with respect to nominations of directors by
       shareholders.
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     - The grant only to our board of directors of the right to call special
       meetings of shareholders.

     - Limitations on the number of shares of our capital stock that may be
       beneficially owned, directly or indirectly, by any one shareholder (see
       "Restrictions on Transfer of Securities" above).

     - Limitations on transactions that involve us and any shareholder who
       beneficially owns 5% or more of our common stock (see "Limitations on
       Transactions Involving Us and Our Shareholders" below).
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     - A provision permitting amendment of certain of the provisions listed
       above only by an affirmative vote of the holders of at least
       three-quarters of all of the outstanding shares of our voting stock,
       voting together as a single class.

LIMITATIONS ON TRANSACTIONS INVOLVING US AND OUR SHAREHOLDERS

     Under our by-laws, in addition to any vote otherwise required by law, our
certificate of incorporation or our by-laws, the following transactions will
require the affirmative vote of the holders of at least seventy-five percent of
the voting power of our then outstanding shares of capital stock entitled to
vote generally in the election of directors, voting together as a single class:

     - Our merger or consolidation with or into

       - any shareholder that owns 5% or more of our voting stock; or

       - any other corporation or entity which is, or after such merger or
         consolidation would be, an affiliate of a shareholder that owns 5% or
         more of our voting stock.

     - Any sale, lease, exchange, mortgage, pledge, transfer or other
       disposition of substantially all of our assets, in one transaction or a
       series of transactions, to or with any shareholder that owns 5% or more
       of our voting stock or an affiliate of any such shareholder.

     - Any reclassification of our securities, including any reverse stock
       split, or recapitalization or any other transaction that has the effect,
       directly or indirectly, of increasing the proportionate share of the
       outstanding shares of any class of our equity securities that is directly
       or indirectly owned by any shareholder that owns 5% or more of our voting
       stock or any affiliate of such a shareholder, whether or not the
       transaction involves a such a shareholder.

     - The adoption of any plan or proposal for our liquidation or dissolution
       proposed by or on behalf of an shareholder that owns 5% or more of our
       voting stock or any affiliate of such a shareholder.

     These provisions will not apply to any of the transactions described above
if:

     - we are at the time of the consummation of the transaction, and at all
       times throughout the preceding twelve months have been, directly or
       indirectly, the beneficial owner of a majority of each class of the
       outstanding equity securities of the 5% shareholder that is a party to
       the transaction; or

     - the transaction has been approved by a majority of the members of our
       board of directors who, at the time such approval is given, were not
       affiliates or nominees of the 5% shareholder and were either members of
       our board of directors prior to the time that the 5% shareholder became a
       5% shareholder, or were successors of such directors on the
       recommendation of a majority of such directors then on the board of
       directors; or

     - both of the following conditions have been met:

       - the aggregate amount of the cash and the fair market value, as
         determined in good faith by our board of directors, of the
         consideration other than cash to be received per share by holders of
         our voting stock in such transaction shall be at least equal to the
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         highest per share price paid by the 5% shareholder for any shares of
         voting stock acquired by it:
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       - within the two-year period immediately prior to the first public
         announcement of the proposal of the transaction, or

       - in the transaction in which it became a 5% shareholder, whichever is
         higher; and

     - the consideration to be received by holders of a particular class of
       outstanding voting stock shall be in cash or in the same form as the 5%
       shareholder previously paid for shares of such voting stock. If the 5%
       shareholder paid for shares of any class of voting stock with varying
       forms of consideration, the form of consideration to be paid by the 5%
       shareholder for such class of voting stock shall be either cash or the
       form used to acquire the largest number of shares of such class of voting
       stock previously acquired by the shareholder.

     The foregoing summary of certain provisions of our amended certificate of
incorporation and by-laws does not purport to be complete or to give effect to
provisions of statutory or common law. The foregoing summary is subject to, and
qualified in its entirety by reference to, the provisions of applicable law and
our amended certificate of incorporation and by-laws, copies of which are
incorporated by reference as exhibits to the registration statement of which
this prospectus is a part.

                               REIT QUALIFICATION

     Generally, for each taxable year during which we qualify as a real estate
investment trust, we will not be taxed on the portion of our taxable income,
including capital gains, that we distribute to shareholders. Any undistributed
income or gains will be taxed at regular corporate tax rates. We will be subject
to tax at the highest corporate rate on our net income from foreclosure
property, regardless of the amount of our distributions. The highest corporate
tax rate is currently 35%. Should we fail to qualify as a real estate investment
trust, we might incur debt and have to liquidate investments to pay the
resulting higher taxes.

                              PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

     We may sell the securities:

     - through underwriters or dealers;

     - through agents;

     - directly to purchasers; or

     - through a combination of any of these methods of sale.

     Any underwriter or agent involved in the offer and sale of the securities
will be named in the applicable prospectus supplement. Direct sales to investors
or our shareholders may be accomplished through subscription offerings or
through shareholder purchase rights distributed to shareholders. In connection
with subscription offerings or the distribution of shareholder purchase rights
to shareholders, if all of the underlying securities are not subscribed for, we
may sell any unsubscribed securities to third parties directly or through
underwriters or agents. In addition, whether or not all of the underlying
securities are subscribed for, we may concurrently offer additional securities
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to third parties directly or through underwriters or agents. If securities are
to be sold through shareholder purchase rights, the shareholder purchase rights
will be distributed as a dividend to the shareholders for which they will pay no
separate consideration. The prospectus supplement with respect to the offer of
securities under shareholder purchase rights will set forth the relevant terms
of the shareholder purchase rights, including:

     - whether common stock, preferred stock or equity stock, or warrants for
       those securities will be offered under the shareholder purchase rights;

     - the number of those securities or warrants that will be offered under the
       shareholder purchase rights;
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     - the period during which and the price at which the shareholder purchase
       rights will be exercisable;

     - the number of shareholder purchase rights then outstanding;

     - any provisions for changes to or adjustments in the exercise price of the
       shareholder purchase rights, and

     - any other material terms of the shareholder purchase rights.

     Underwriters may offer and sell the securities at:

     - fixed prices, which may be changed;

     - prices related to the prevailing market prices at the time of sale; or

     - negotiated prices.

     We also may, from time to time, authorize underwriters acting as our agents
to offer and sell the securities upon the terms and conditions as are set forth
in the applicable prospectus supplement. In connection with the sale of
securities, underwriters may be deemed to have received compensation from us in
the form of underwriting discounts or commissions and may also receive
commissions from purchasers of securities for whom they may act as agent.
Underwriters may sell securities to or through dealers, and these dealers may
receive compensation in the form of discounts, concessions or commissions from
the underwriters or commissions from the purchasers for whom they may act as
agent, or both. The applicable prospectus supplement will disclose:

     - any underwriting compensation we pay to underwriters or agents in
       connection with the offering of securities and

     - any discounts, concessions or commissions allowed by underwriters to
       participating dealers.

     Under the Securities Act, underwriters, dealers and agents participating in
the distribution of the securities may be deemed to be underwriters and any
discounts and commissions received by them and any profit realized by them on
resale of the securities may be deemed to be underwriting discounts and
commissions. We may agree to indemnify underwriters, dealers and agents against
civil liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act and to make
contribution to them in connection with those liabilities.

     If indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, we may also offer and
sell securities through a firm that will remarket the securities. These firms
may act as principals for their own account or as our agents. These firms may be
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deemed to be underwriters in connection with the securities being remarketed. We
may agree to indemnify these firms against liabilities, including liabilities
under the Securities Act.

     If indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, we will authorize
dealers acting as our agents to solicit offers by institutions to purchase
securities at the offering price set forth in that prospectus supplement under
delayed delivery contracts providing for payment and delivery on the dates
stated in the prospectus supplement. Each contract will be for an amount not
less than, and the aggregate principal amount of securities sold under contracts
will be not less nor more than, the respective amounts stated in the applicable
prospectus supplement. Institutions with whom contracts, when authorized, may be
made include commercial and savings banks, insurance companies, pension funds,
investment companies, educational and charitable institutions, and other
institutions but will in all cases be subject to our approval. Contracts will
not be subject to any conditions except:

     - the purchase by an institution of the securities covered by its contracts
       will not at the time of delivery be prohibited under the laws of any
       jurisdiction in the United States to which the institution is subject,
       and
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     - if the securities are being sold to underwriters, we will have sold to
       them the total principal amount of the securities less the principal
       amount of the securities covered by contracts.

     Agents and underwriters will have no responsibility in respect of the
delivery or performance of contracts.

     Some of the underwriters and their affiliates may engage in transactions
with or perform services for us in the ordinary course of business.

                                 LEGAL OPINIONS

     The validity of the securities offered will be passed upon by Shumaker,
Loop & Kendrick, LLP, Toledo, Ohio.

                                    EXPERTS

     Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors, have audited our consolidated
financial statements and schedules included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K
for the year ended December 31, 2000, as set forth in their report, which is
incorporated by reference in this prospectus and elsewhere in the registration
statement. Our financial statements and schedules are incorporated by reference
in reliance on Ernst & Young LLP's report, given on their authority as experts
in accounting and auditing.

                                        26

Edgar Filing: HEALTH CARE REIT INC /DE/ - Form 424B5

37


